LYMAN HALL CHAPTER HISTORY

In 1985 nineteen descendants of veterans of the American Revolution petitioned the Board of Managers of the Georgia Society of the Sons of the American Revolution to allow them to establish a chapter in Gainesville, Georgia.  The chapter would be named for Dr. Lyman Hall, a native New Englander, who came to Georgia, settled at Midway and became one of Georgia’s first representatives to the Continental Congress and one of three Georgians to sign the Declaration of Independence.  He later served as Governor of Georgia and worked with Abraham Baldwin to get the General Assembly of Georgia to charter the first state university in America.

On July 20, 1985, the Board of Managers of the GASSAR approved the application for the charter.  The organizational meeting was held at the Chattahoochee Country Club, September 28, 1985.  At that time the charter was presented by James Westlake, and the charter members signed the charter.  George W. Porter was chosen President, and the other officers were elected and installed.  At that time the United States and SAR flags, along with the SAR Blue Book were given to the chapter.

Some of the projects suggested were 1) to extend recognition to outstanding Eagle Scouts, 2) give ROTC medals to North Georgia College and Riverside Military Academy cadets as well as law enforcement commendation medals.  It was decided that the Chapter would have quarterly meetings on the fourth Thursday in January, April, July and October.  Mrs. Gertrude Butterworth, Regent of the Colonel William Chandler Chapter of the Daughters of the American Revolution provided much assistance in getting the Chapter started and was presented the SAR Medal of Appreciation with certificate.  Several members of the Lyman Hall Chapter were from Athens area and planned to eventually reorganize their own chapter.

In 1986 the GASSAR Board of Managers presented Compatriot George Porter the Award of Excellence for securing the most new members.  During the year 1986 - 1987 membership increased 39% with the addition of seven new members.  During the same year the Chapter participated in the Ben Holland Award contest, the state oratorical contest, the grave marking program, marking three graves, and the awarding of ROTC medals to cadets at North Georgia College and Riverside Military Academy.  The Chapter decided to start the scout program in 1988.   

In 1987 the chapter sponsored the efforts of William E. Adams to organize and re-charter the Athens chapter.  Compatriots George Porter and James Parker attended the chartering ceremony and presented the Athens Chapter with an SAR flag.  In 1988, James Parker was elected President of the Chapter.  At that time there were 23 members.  The Chapter was awarded the Ben Holland Award.  George Porter, vice-president of the northern region received the Meritorious Medal and certificate.  Also in 1988 more than 100 Eagle Scouts certificates were issued.

Lyman Hall Chapter History (cont)

The Chapter has continued to meet on a quarterly basis to the present time - 1996.  Chapter presidents for the years since its organization are as follows:

1985 - George W. Porter


1988 - James C. Parker

1986 - George W. Porter


1989 - James C. Parker

1987 - George W. Porter


1990 - James C. Parker

1991 - David Hoss, Sr.


1994 - Dr. Max E. White

1992 - John P. Souther


1995 - Herbert B. Braselton, Sr.

1993 - William Martin



1996 - Herbert B. Braselton, Sr.

Significant progress was made under the leadership of President Braselton during the year 1995.  Two firsts are worthy of mention: 1) The Chapter held an information and membership drive booth at the Mule Camp Market Festival on October 13, 14 and 15, 1995.  As a result, a list of some 144 prospective members was obtained.  2) On December 7, 1995, the Chapter held the first ever DAR/SAR Christmas Social.  Membership as of January 1996 was 31.
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